
INTRODUCTION

The first 1997 National Forum meeting was held on April 25-26, 1997 at
Dunsmuir Lodge in Victoria, British Columbia. Fifty participants gathered from
across Canada, and from across various- sectors of Canadian society. The goal of
the National Forum is to discuss issues in foreign policy in order to generate ideas
and policy options. As 1997 has been designated Canada's Year of Asia-Pacific
with Canada hosting the Asia-Pacific Economic Commission (APEC) in Vancouver,
and with civil society hosting the Peoples' Summit, in Vancouver as well, Asia-
Pacific is a highly relevant region on which to focus the discussions.

John Hay, an international affairs journalist, set the context for the Forum with the
presentation of his paper "Asia-Pacific: Questions and Choices". This paper was
provided to each of the participants prior to the meeting to help focus the
discussions, provide relevant information, and highlight many of the issues which
would be critical to the day's discussions.

The task put forth for the participants was to discuss the issues and to learn from
each other. As there were representatives from the business community, labour
organizations, NGOs, as welI as government officiais, academics and youth
present, the opportunity to discuss issues across sectors of civil society was
actively encouraged. Emphasis was placed, not on the need to reach consensus
but to generate ideas, colleot them, and pass them on to the Minister of Foreign
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